
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Offshore Renewable Energy Zone Announcement Welcomed by  
South Gippsland Shire Council  

 

South Gippsland Shire Council has welcomed today’s announcement that Wilsons Promontory and the area 

to the west of Wilsons Promontory are officially off the table as a future offshore renewable energy zone. 

 

The announcement by Minister Chris Bowen at the Gippsland New Energy Conference in Sale, is great win for 

the strength of local voices and for the many South Gippsland residents who advocated strongly for the area 

be exempt from the declared renewable energy zone.  

 

Initial plans for the offshore wind zone had included this section of coastline, which Council did not support, 

citing concerns impacting the environment, tourism and general visual amenity. Updated plans later removed 

this section from the declared offshore wind zone but it was not officially ruled out for future consideration, 

until now.  

 

Today’s announcement gives peace of mind that this area of coastline will now be excluded from future 

offshore wind development.  

 

South Gippsland Shire Council Mayor Nathan Hersey, Chief Executive Officer Kerryn Ellis, and Council staff 

are attending the conference to hear about Gippsland’s transition to renewable energy whilst engaging with 

government and industry.  

 

An important part of South Gippsland Shire Council's discussions is continued advocacy for the use of Barry 

Beach Marine Terminal and Port Anthony to support offshore wind projects in Gippsland.   

 

Quote attributable to Cr Nathan Hersey, Mayor South Gippsland Shire Council: 

“South Gippsland Shire Council strongly welcomes today’s announcement by the Hon Chris Bowen MP, 

that including the offshore area to the west of Wilsons Promontory in an Offshore Renewable Energy 

Zone would present an “unacceptable environmental risk” and that it would not be considered further for 

declaration. 

Council has stated formally, and advocated strongly against the area being considered for offshore wind 

development and we are pleased that our real and valid concerns and those of local residents have been 

heard.” 
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